DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 24 JULY 2017 8.05 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Palmer was in the chair

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox


Cllr Digby

Cllr Harris


Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben
Cllr Oxby

Cllr Walker
There was one member of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllr Fellowes 
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on June 26 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion
SCC – The Town Clerk reported that emergency work to repair drains on Victoria Road was due to start on Tuesday July 25th. This would mean complete closure of the road for up to four days and was essential to repair storm damage. Diversions would be in place.
SCDC – The Town Clerk also told Cllrs that Norse had been asked to empty refuse and bottle bins twice a week until mid-September.
Police – The Town Clerk informed Cllrs of a meeting she had attended with the Safer Neighbourhood Police team to discuss policing requirements for the summer. To deter anti-social behaviour more street lights would be left on all night and extra patrols would be deployed at King’s Field and Kemp’s Field, she confirmed. The town would benefit from the additional services of a Police Community Support Officer for six weeks and security checks for Carnival and the Bike Race were being implemented. 
3.1
Museum Update

There was nothing to report this month

3.2
Highways
Cllr Palmer said he and Cllr Cox were working on a comprehensive scheme for traffic sensor signs for roads approaching the town.
Cllr Worster complained of the state of the Town Steps and urged Norse to carry out urgent repair work on a cracked paving slab. He highlighted the state of some pavements in the town and pot holes in roads. He also urged fellow Cllrs and members of the public to use the SCDC Complaints Line to log issues. 
4.
Committee Finance Business

Cllr Palmer reported that the War Memorial Trust application form for funds to renovate the war memorial was almost complete and all quotations for the work had been submitted. 
5.
New Services Committee Business

Cllr Palmer told the Committee that he was contacting the Co-op and the Church Hall Committee to confirm the siting of two new defibrillators for the town.

There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.25 pm.

